
OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION

AGM

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at The Anchor
at 7.30pm on Friday, 21st March 2014 
Present
Robert Palmer, Lyn Palmer, Sue Francis, Ann Leathwood, Barry Leathwood, Tina Gardener, Jacqui Sparks, Louise Bailey, John Bailey, Amber Austin
Apologies     Simon Briggs, Julie Cadmore, Paul Cadmore, Sylvia Langley, Janet Burrows, Anne Weston, Mike Brimble, Elizabeth Marriott, John Marriott, Sue Ayley, Brian Ayley, Sue Barton, Bruce Barton

The Chair welcomed everyone to the 13th Annual General Meeting of OPRA.
14/93
Minutes of last AGM 

           
Minutes of the last Annual General Meeting held on 22nd March 2013 were      approved and signed as a correct record
14/94              Chairperson’s Report

Robert gave his report as Chair of OPRA and in welcoming everyone to the AGM said OPRA  had a good year of fundraising and activities. Our first main event of the year was the childrens’ Easter Egg Hunt and our thanks to Jacqui for again compiling the questionnaire.  This is always a popular family event, whatever the weather!

During the year the usual walks and talks took place and our thanks to Tina and Barry for organising the walks, also to Mervyn Brown for his continued effort in booking interesting speakers.

The Parish web site has been running for 18 months and has continued to evolve and encompass more information.  The site averages over 470 visits per month.  With mainly local people checking ‘what’s on’ and other information, we do have some viewers as far afield as USA, Spain, Australia, Denmark and even India.  He advised people to please log on as often as possible to make sure you don’t miss anything.


In October OPRA organised a successful ‘Race Night’ at The Anchor.  Tina organised the event assisted by Amy who calculated the odds and paid out the prize money.  The evening was well attended and became quite a competitive event.

In November OPRA provided the customary firework display.  Our thanks to all the volunteers and our local ‘pyromaniacs’. We were blessed with a break in the weather which added to the enjoyment.

We were honoured with Jiffy the short necked giraffe who very kindly switched on the lights on our Christmas tree.  OPRA funds the Christmas trees for Combwich and Steart – both looked spectacular.  The main work of setting up the tree mainly falls to Mike Gardener, just one of the many activities he does on behalf of the village.

The old tractor was retired at the end of the grass cutting season and a new sit-on mower was purchased.  Mike has already started to cut the common on behalf of the Parish.

The final item of the OPRA year was the senior citizens Christmas Dinner.  The Village Hall looked delightful and the meal was superb.  Everyone enjoyed the entertainment provided by David Gardener and his guitar, and the Combwich Community Choir led by Nicole Wigley.


OPRA continues to support Parish Community ventures and suggested that any ideas for new initiatives please should be given to one of the committee.


The Chair thanked members of the Committee for their hard work, professionalism and dedication without which none of the above would have happened.  To sum up – a truly successful and enjoyable year and thank you to everyone for their continued support and enthusiasm.
14/95
Treasurer’s Report  (inc 100 Club)

Sue Francis presented her Treasurer’s report (as circulated) for the year ending 31st December 2013.  

The Treasurer reported that at the end of the financial year OPRA had a bank account balance of £573.73 and cash in hand of £209.95.  In the savings account the balance is £1133.90 with £1259.08 in the 100 Club account.  The combined total at the end of the year was £3176.66. 

It was proposed and seconded that the report be adopted. This was carried by the meeting.

It was reported that the 100 Club had 100 members at the end of 2013. From January to December we received £5148.04 income and paid out £2828.90 in prizes.  A maximum of 50% of the income is paid out in prizes in accordance with the 'Lotteries and Amusements Act 1976' including 5% of the monthly income which is retained for the bumper Christmas Draw.  Membership forms are available from Committee members 

It was confirmed that OPRA has been granted a lottery licence for a further year to 20th January 2015.

14/96
 Election of Trustees/Committee
The meeting was informed that the present Trustees/Committee were willing to stand for re-election.  Robert vacated the chair and nominations were requested for the post of Chair.
Chairperson – Robert Palmer was proposed by Barry Leathwood and seconded by Sue Francis.  There were no further nominations and Robert was duly elected.
Robert took the Chair and thanked everyone for their support.

The Chair informed the meeting that the officers and committee members were willing to stand again for re-election.  He asked for nominations for:

Secretary – Ann Leathwood was proposed by Jacqui Sparks and seconded by Lyn Palmer.  There were no further nominations and Ann was duly elected.

Treasurer – Sue Francis was proposed by Lyn Palmer and seconded by Barry Leathwood.  There were no further nominations and Sue was duly elected.  Lyn Palmer agreed to continue as the 100 Club organiser.

The following Trustees/Committee members were re-elected en bloc .  



Barry Leathwood

Jacqui Sparks



Lyn Palmer (100 Club)
Tina Gardener


Robert Wright

Barry Leathwood thanked Robert Palmer for all his hard work as Chair over the past year, this was agreed by everyone.


This completed the business of the Annual General Meeting, which was closed at 7.55 pm

Members then enjoyed a social gathering with refreshments and an enjoyable game of darts.
    Signed………………………………    Date……………………….
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